

TO: All Mount Sinai Morningside and Mount Sinai West

FROM: Arthur A. Gianelli, FACHE

President

Mount Sinai Morningside

Evan Flatow, MD

President

Mount Sinai West

## June 8, 2023

## Mount Sinai Morningside and Mount Sinai West Continue Negotiations with CIR, Prepare for Next Bargaining Session

Mount Sinai Morningside and Mount Sinai West met with the Committee of Interns and Residents (CIR) union, which represents residents employed at these two facilities, for another negotiation session yesterday evening.

The meeting was a continuation of Mount Sinai's good faith bargaining efforts. We reiterated our best offer to CIR, which includes a 19.1 percent wage increase when compounded over three years, among other benefits. This is the identical wage package CIR has already accepted at other major New York hospitals.

On Friday, June 2, the union issued a legally required 10-day notice of its intent to strike at these facilities beginning at 7 am on Tuesday, June 13, and concluding at 7 am on Sunday, June 18. Mount Sinai continues to bargain in

good faith, in hopes of averting a strike and ultimately reaching an agreement that is fair and responsible for everyone, now and in the future.

Our next bargaining session with CIR is scheduled for Friday, June 9, at 5:30 pm.

We will continue to provide updates throughout this process at <a href="https://www.mountsinai.org/SupportingOurResidents">www.mountsinai.org/SupportingOurResidents</a>. Thank you, as always, for your professionalism, unwavering dedication to excellent patient care, and commitment to a positive and safe working environment.